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SYNOPSIS AS ENACTED

Brief Description: Authorizing payment by annuity by
self-insured employers.

SPONSORS: Senate Committee on Commerce & Labor (originally
sponsored by Senators Matson, Anderson, Owen, McCaslin and Oke)

SENATE COMMITTEE ON COMMERCE & LABOR

HOUSE COMMITTEE ON COMMERCE & LABOR

BACKGROUND:

Qualified employers are allowed to self-insure their workers’
compensation programs. In the event of death or total
permanent disability of a worker, the Department of Labor and
Industries determines the amount of money that must be placed
in reserve to guarantee payment of future pension benefits.

Under current law, the self-insurer is given a number of
methods for guaranteeing the payment of benefits to the
appropriate beneficiary. The self-insurer may pay into the
state reserve fund the sum of money needed to cover the
benefit payments. The Department of Labor and Industries then
makes the payments to the beneficiary.

Alternatively, a self-insurer may post a bond or place
securities and cash in an escrow account in the amount of the
pension benefits. The Department of Labor and Industries
makes the payments to the beneficiary and bills the self-
insurer on a periodic basis. Under this payment plan, the
self-insured employer is also required to pay to the
department an amount equal to the first three months of
pension payments.

SUMMARY:

Self-insurers are given an additional method for guaranteeing
the payment of pension benefits to workers or survivors.
Self-insured employers may purchase an annuity in an amount
determined by the Department of Labor and Industries as
sufficient to insure the full payment of the pension benefits.
A self-insured employer may only purchase annuities from an
institution that has a specified rating from the standard
financial rating companies, has assets of at least $10
billion, and holds assets of a specified quality.

12/13/02 [ 1 ]



Under this plan, the Department of Labor and Industries makes
the payments to the appropriate individual and bills the self-
insured company.

The department is authorized to establish rules governing the
use of annuities for this purpose, including rules ensuring
that adequate funds will be available in the event of the
failure of the institution authorized to provide annuities or
of the self-insurer’s business.

The department may require that the amount of the annuity be
increased, based on periodic re-determinations made by the
department on the outstanding annuity value.

VOTES ON FINAL PASSAGE:

Senate 46 0
House 96 0 (House amended)
Senate 46 0 (Senate concurred)

EFFECTIVE: June 11, 1992
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